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CURRENT DEVELOPMENT PLAN 
REVISION 
The original  Development  Plan  37/7  for 
this portion of The Vines was first granted 
approval on 6 July  2005.  Since  that  time the 
Development Plan has been revised several 
times with the most recent revision (ODP 37/F) 
receiving approval from the City of Swan on 28 
September 2016 and being  endorsed by the 
WAPC on 3 February 2017.

A full outline of the modifications to this 
Outline Development Plan are contained 
within the Record of Amendments table. 

The following revisions have been made to the 
Development Plan under modification ODP 
37/F:

•	 Amend layout of lots within the northern 
portion of the village, to allow future 
product to address buyer demands.

DEVELOPMENT STATISTICS
Following the revisions outlined above, the current statistics for ODP 37/F are:

Total Development Plan Area:		  92.9 hectares
Total Residential Areas:			   37.5737  hectares
Total Road Areas:				    18.2038 hectares
Total Public Open Space:			   8.8544 hectares
Total Drainage Areas:			   1.1681 hectares
Total Bush Forever Site No.23:		  27.1 hectares

Total Lots:				    417 lots 
Lot Range:				    R5 to R30 
Total Dwelling Yield:			   440 dwellings
Total Population:				    1,276 people (assuming 2.9 people per dwelling)

Private Clubs and Institutions:		  4 hectares (Private Primary School)

Nett Dwelling Density/ha			   11.71 dwellings/ha (roads excluded)
					     7.89 dwellings/ha (roads included)

Population Density/ha			   33.96 people/ha (roads excluded)
					     22.88 people/ha (roads included)
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BUSHFIRE MANAGEMENT
A Bushfire Management Plan was prepared 
for lots adjacent to the Bush Forever Site (York 
Gum Services, 2012). in accordance with the 
‘Planning for Bushfire Protection Guidelines’ 
(WAPC, 2010) and Australian Standards 3959-
2009.

The Bushfire Management Plan addresses the 
requirements for bushfire preparedness and 
bushfire damage mitigation.

The Bushfire Management Plan also outlines 
mitigation strategies, namely:

•	 Hazard management;
•	 Bush fire risk management (advise to home 

owners, etc);
•	 Appropriate road layout and service 

provision;
•	 Public	education and community 

awareness;
•	 Fire safer areas; and
•	 Ongoing assessment of fire management 

strategies.

The majority of land covered by the 2012 York 
Gum Services BMP has now been constructed. 
A full copy of the 2012 Bushfire Management 
Plan is contained in Appendix E

A BMP has been prepared for the final stages 
of development at Woburn Park (Strategen, 
2016), which have subsequently been 
granted conditional subdivision approval, in 
accordance with State Planning Policy 3.7: 
Planning in Bushfire Prone Areas and Australian 
Standards 3959 (AS-3959). 

As a result of subdivision works within the 
Development Plan area, the site has been 
largely cleared of any remnant vegetation. 
Where existing vegetation is retained, the BMP 
considers the bushfire hazard and associated 
risk within and adjacent to the development 
area and outlines standard management 
responses and compliant acceptable solutions 
to mitigate the hazard / risk. 







17





APPENDIX A		 ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT REPORT





APPENDIX B		  ENVIRONMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE





APPENDIX C		  ENGINEERING SERVICES REPORT





APPENDIX D		 TRAFFIC NOTE





APPENDIX E		  BUSHFIRE MANAGEMENT PLAN
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